the interior

March 17, 1975

Produced by the
Department of
Community Affairs
REPORT OF BOARD OF CONTROL MEETING MARCH 15

The SVC Development Fund met and approved the purchase of the house on 7371 Glen Eagle Drive, and approved the transfer of \$135,000 of contributed funds to the college for construction of athletic facilities.

Dr. William Elliott, faculty representative, spoke about what he felt were the positive effects of the reception Friday with the faculty and staff of SVC and Delta Colleges.

Dr. Ryder reported that the Goals and Objectives Committee is underway with its job. The presidents of Delta and SVC will meet with both the long-range committee at Delta and the GO committee here. He also said the proposed name change for the college is presently on the floor of the Senate.

Dr. Frank Bernier noted that applications for admission this fall semester are up 192.7 per cent. For the first time, applications from other Michigan counties are greater than from the Tri-County area. Bernier also said the college has received 617 FTIC applications, which is a great number considering the limited number of prospects in that category. Board chairman, Charles Curtiss, said the college administration may want to establish a contingency housing plan if enrollments from out-county students continues, as the college enforces an on-campus housing regulation for freshman. He said the second dormitory complex may need to be completed by Fall, 1976.

Dr. Ryder said the 1975-76 budget still is being revised. One fact which causes the revision is that the college planned on 2,083 full-time equated students, when the actual number may be closer to 2,246.

Dr. Curtis McCray spoke of the restoration of the language programs at the college. The French department has been restored to its two faculty member status, and the major in French will continue. German will continue to be offered as a minor.

Dr. Ryder presented sketches of the proposed Technology Complex, which would be located east of Wickes Hall, and funded by private contributions. The building is estimated to cost \$2 million (without equipment), and \$725,000 has already been raised. College officials are approaching a Foundation for more funding. Construction of the building can be completed in one to one-and-one-half years. Dr. Ryder said he hopes construction will begin in 1976.

The Board also:

- Extended Dr. Daniel Nussbaum's leave of absence without pay through the academic year 1975-76;
 - Congratulated Frank "Muddy" Waters on his election to the NAIA Hall of Fame;
- Approved the expenditure of the \$135,000 released from the Development Fund for the following expenses: \$70,000 for 3,000 seats, \$45,000 for the practice field, and \$20,000 for sidewalks and site work;
- Authorized the college to pay \$2,930 to Design Craftsmen, Inc., of Midland, for designing a system of campus signs. The funds will be reimbursed from State funds for campus improvements;

(over)

- Accepted the low bid of \$19,185 from Design Craftsmen for construction of a campus sign system, also subject to reimbursement from State funds. The signs are expected to be installed by this year's Commencement, April 26.
- Approved the expenditure of \$5,000 for use by the Development Office to make an effort to raise money for special projects, under the stipulation that such expenditures be repaid from the first proceeds received in the campaigns.

CAMPUS NOTES

The Search Committee for a Dean of the College of Liberal Arts is composed of the following persons: Dr. Curt McCray, Dr. Walter James (ex-officio), Dr. Robert Braddock, chairman, Ms. Kay Harley, Dr. Charles Brown, Dr. Peter DeJong, Dr. Sam Sarkar, and students Rick Novak, Tony Ennis, and Patricia Forshee.

The Franc Landee Excellence in Teaching Award Committee is composed of the following persons: Dr. Robert Yien, Dr. Rose Novey, Dr. Guy Lee, Mr. Hans Hennecke, and one student not yet named.

Jack Dockham, judo instructor, has made 'nidan,' which is the second of ten degrees of black belt in judo. He is now the only nidan in Saginaw.

The SVC Women's Club will host its Annual Dinner-Dance this Saturday at Bintz's Apple Mountain. Reservations may be made by contacting Sue Thompson, Loretta Chase, or Edith Monroe.

Don't forget the all-college reception honoring "Muddy" Waters on his election to the NAIA Hall of Fame this afternoon in the lower level of Doan Center from 3 p.m. to 4 p.m.

The science departments of the college will host their annual Science Open House this Friday. Approximately 600 area high school students will tour the college and visit the laboratories, computer center, and observatory as guests of the biology, chemistry, mathematics, and physics departments.

The Athletic Department is hosting a banquet March 20 at Frankenmuth Bavarian Inn for the Women's Basketball team, which ended the season with a 15-1 record. Tickets are \$12.50 per couple. Make reservations with the Athletic Department.

The Co-Operative Education Office is hosting a luncheon this Wednesday for area employers who will be participating in the annual Mid-Michigan Minority Professional Careers Conference April 29. The luncheon will be to inform them of the arrangements made and to set down the schedule of the day.

The four faculty members from Poulton College will be arriving this Saturday and staying until April 11. They are: Nora Usher, Enid Astin, Dave Meacham, and Tony Goddard. Individuals interested in housing these guests during their stay are requested to contact either Leslie Whittaker or Kay Harley.

MOVIES

The Smile of Reason, which studies the art and sculpture of the 18th Century, will be shown this Thursday in the Wickes Lecture Hall at 7 p.m.

What's Up, Tiger Lily will be shown in the Wickes Lecture Hall this Thursday at 10 p.m., Friday at 1 p.m., and Sunday at 8 p.m.